RE: Senate Bill 311- Limit Director of Health order-issuing authority

Chairman Wiggam, Vice Chairman Stephens, Ranking Member Kelly, and members of the State and Local Government Committee:

I am writing to voice my support of

Senate Bill 311. This bill is long overdue in protecting Ohioans, from the over reach of the Ohio Health Department and Governor Dewine.

Both parties mentioned above, have violated the law, repeatedly. The Ohio Constitution and the US Constitution have been ignored. We are still a free country. Our rights must be restored immediately.

I've done a fair amount of research, regarding the current "pandemic". I must say the fear mongering, is not warranted.

A few issues are:

There is not accountability for the numbers reported.

Shedding of the virus, will show a positive test but people are not contagious.

The false/positives and inaccuracies of the tests are not reported.

Bottom line, we are currently dealing with an airborne virus. It's not going away. Wash your hands. Stay home if you're ill.

I expect the law to be upheld and our economy to be reopened. Enough businesses have been destroyed and too many people have missed spending their final days with family.

Thank you for your time.

Thank you. Cynthia Sheets 4850 Wallington Drive Hilliard, Ohio 43026